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June 9, 2025           DMS NOTICE 
P – 25 – 01  

DISCARD: RETAIN 
 
TO:  FUEL RETAILERS AND MARKETERS 
 
SUBJECT: Retail Sale of Motor Vehicle Fuel in California 
 
Due to the California Department of Food and Agriculture Division of Measurements 
Standards’ (DMS’) latest amendment to requirements for fuel specifications and labeling of 
natural gas (Title 4 California Code of Regulations Sections 4192.1, 4192.2, 4206, and 4207), 
effective July 1, 2025, this notice is intended to remind all impacted motor vehicle fuel sellers 
of statutory and regulatory requirements. 
 
Any person who sells, at retail, any motor vehicle fuel listed in Business and Professions Code 
(BPC) Section 13440, including all alternative and zero emissions motor vehicle fuels, shall 
comply with all applicable provisions of BPC Division 5 and Title 4 of the California Code of 
Regulations under the jurisdiction and enforcement authority of the DMS. 
 
Any amendments to Title 4 of the California Code of Regulations do not relieve, exempt, or 
otherwise excuse noncompliance with any and all applicable laws and regulations regarding 
the retail sale of motor vehicle fuels that are under the jurisdiction and enforcement authority 
of other federal, state, or local agencies. 
 
It is the responsibility of the seller to ensure that they have met all applicable requirements 
prior to marketing and selling any motor vehicle fuel.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact John Larkin, Branch Chief, Enforcement Branch at 
(916) 229-3000, or john.larkin@cdfa.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kevin Schnepp 
Director 
 
 
 
cc: Hyrum Eastman, County/State Liaison, CDFA 
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